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   Old Monkland Primary School

November/December
Newsletter 2016

Parent Council AGM
Our Parent Coucil held their AGM on Tuesday 25th October. There are no changes to Office Bearer Roles but one new member was elected.
Chairperson -  Debbie Docherty

Vice Chairperson  - Fiona Lucas

Treasurers -   Lorna Richardson / Claire McGowan

Secretary/Clerk  - Deepika Majumder

Our next meeting will be held on Tuesday 15th November at 3pm to discuss the PC Constitution and fundraising ideas.
School Meals –Kids In Kenya
Catering Services have asked us to promote School Meals Week on Tues 1st –Thurs 3rd Nov. Children will have a different RED BAND choice on each day and if this meal is selected Unilever will donate 1 meal to the World Food Programme for every 2 meals sold. The other coloured band options for each day remain as the Winter Menu. Class Teachers and our weekly Assembly will support pupil understanding of this fundraiser.
Tues-Korma

Wed –Meatballs

Thurs –Hoi Sin Chicken
Interim Reports/Parent Appointments
You will be issued with your child’s Interim Progress Report on Wednesday 2nd November. Included will be your appointment time for either Wed 9th or Thurs 10th as indicated in your return slip. If you did not return a slip we have allocated you with an available appointment. We would be grateful if you could advise the school office if you cannot attend. We would also be grateful if you would take the time to discuss progress with your child and return the Parent /Pupil Comment slip too.
We recommend that you come 10/15 minutes early for your appointment to give you time to look through pupil work packs and IAP Folders.


Severe Weather Packs
At your Parent Appointment, Class Teachers will issue you with an envelope containing a week’s worth of revision or consolidation tasks /activities in the event of any school closures during the Winter Period. Obviously we hope this will not be the case and that these packs will not be required to be completed. However, we hope these packs would ensure any disruption to learning is minimised in the unfortunate event of any school closures.
Flu Vaccinations
You all received letters seeking your approval for pupils to receive their flu nasal spray in school. Pupils will participate in this programme on Tuesday 8th November.
Mrs Lloyd’s Retiral Celebration

Many thanks to all who attended Mrs Lloyd’s celebration. She was greatly touched by the turn out and the effort made by staff and children to give her such a memorable send off. 
Welcome to the Classes and “Target 21”

We reissued the questionnaire first distributed at the Parent Workshop on return after the October week. We would be grateful if these could be returned no later than Friday 4thNovemebr to enable us to collate responses.
Scottish Fun Day Challenge

Nearer the time, we will be having an Assembly with children to launch our Scottish Challenge. We would like you as an adult /child team to make a model of a famous Scottish Landmark .These will be judged on our St Andrews Fun Day. More information to follow, but we hope this will get your ideas started!
VANDALISM

Unfortunately, the vandalism to our school continues with a recent break in and then a major leak which appears to have been caused by deliberate damage to the school roof. Therefore we would be grateful if you could contact the police immediately if you see any suspicious behaviour in the playground out with school hours.
PARKING NEAR SCHOOL
Neighbours to the school living on surrounding streets have again complained about vehicles parking over driveways at drop off and collection. We would be grateful if you could be considerate at these very busy times and be aware police have been informed and intend to make a presence around the school at these times.
Bug Busting Day

Every year we have some issues with head lice infestations and therefore organise Bug Busting Days to ask all parents to thoroughly check and treat heads on the same day to try to eliminate this problem for all families. We need your support to get rid of this problem. Therefore our first Bug Busting Day is on Friday 4th November.
Please see over for our Diary Dates and Events for November and those confirmed for December. We will issue further details near each date and we will update our Christmas Calendar towards the end of November.
P.T.O. >> 


















November


Tues 1st – Poppies on sale�Tues 1st, Wed 2nd, Thurs 3rd-School Meals Promotion for �                               Kids in Kenya


Wed 2nd -INTERIM REPORTS WITH �         PARENT APPOINTMENT TIMES ISSUED





Thurs 3rd – P.6 Public Speaking Event CB High (3 pupils)�Fri 4th – BUG BUSTING DAY 


Tues 8th- Pupil Flu Vaccinations (Nasal Sprays)�


Wed 9th-3.15-5.30pm Parent Appointments


Thurs 10th -6-8pm Parent Appointments


(Severe Weather Packs issued and Book Fair will be available)�


Tues 15th- 3pm Parent Council Meeting


Fri 18th - Children in Need Day�


Mon 21st - INSET day School and Nursery CLOSED to Pupils





Fri 25th - Non Uniform Day


Wed 30th - Scottish Fun Day (St Andrews Day)


DECEMBER


Tues 13th Dec-P.4-7 Party (PM)


Wed 14th Dec-P.1-3/4 Party (PM)


Thurs 15th Dec- Christmas Discos (evening)


Tues 20th Dec –CHRISTMAS Nativity and Show


Thurs 22nd Dec-Christmas Nativity and Service


School Closes-2.30pm Fri 23rd and Reopens Mon 9th Jan 


~


Letter outlining events in further detail to follow nearer dates�














